MSUAASF State Meet and Confer

April 9, 2010
Meeting began at the Office of the Chancellor at 9:05 a.m.

 Attending: Kari Seime, Kari Ross, Shirley Murray, Barb Oertel, Rich Wheeler, Jay Lee, Jim Anderson, Shahzad Ahmad, Mike Hodapp, Jeremy Johnson, Mike Lopez, Gary Hunter, Mary Davenport, Judy Borgen, John O’Brien, Shahzad Ahmad, Marcia Anderson, Jim McCormick, Bill Brady, Chris Dale, Mary Muenchow, Mary Campbell, Judy Borgen, Gary Hunter, Jodean Thorson, Leslie Mercer
Agenda Items
Policy 3.38 and 3.38.1, Career Information-Mike Lopez                                                                                                                          This policy has been through a first reading of the Board with language that now includes state universities in the policy about providing career placement information to students, which was not the case during the initial process of when the state universities were not asked to be involved in the policy review committee since it was going to be a policy which applied to two-year colleges, noted ASF president Ahmad.  President Ahmad passed out a letter from state universities Career Services directors outlining their position about why it is not appropriate to include the state universities in the policy because our degree programs are not shorter term occupational programs like at the colleges, and we were not included in the initial discussions regarding this policy language.  There was extensive discussion at the policy counsel level about liberal arts degree programs at the universities that are not applied degrees which are not the same as applied career programs.  The Chancellor noted that we should take some time to look at the issue further.  Mike Lopez will forward this information to Linda Baer to discuss with Chair McElroy and delay the decision for second review in May.  This will give the time for state university presidents to review the policy also.  The policy needs to be completed for Board review by the summer. ASF wants to avoid being in opposition of the policy at the Board reading, noted ASF President Ahmad, and Bill Brady noted that we can get together and work on this issue before that would happen.
Policy 3.21, Undergraduate Credit Transfer-Mike Lopez                                                                                                               Clarifies and imposes new requirements to provide transfer information more visible to students.  This issue has not been resolved at the legislature in a bill that is pending on transfer.
Policy 3.4.1, Undergraduate Admissions-Mike Lopez                                                                                                                                 Establishes a new visiting student status at another system school without being admitted by that school.  This will help students enroll in a course at another system school more easily.
Policy 3.26, Intellectual Property-Gary Hunter  








        Gary Hunter noted that he continues to hear feedback from campus presidents and others about the IP policy and is open to hearing about ASF’s position on the language.  VP Oertel stated that ASF strongly opposes this policy and in both of the policy review meetings made the point that we are a faculty unit which was agreed upon at the policy council meetings both times in written policy language, only to be removed after the fact.  The current IP policy in places gives ASF language rights to our intellectual property; however, this revised policy would take these rights away.  We stand by the interpretation that we are a faculty unit and this should be included in this revised policy.  
Chris Dale noted that the issue is difficult because of the language in two faculty units currently which identifies IP rights which is not included in the ASF contract language, but Dale stated that he has not been at the policy committee discussions.  VP Oertel noted that the language or intent to exclude ASF is denigrating to the unit, and ASF President Ahmad noted that this is a right that we currently have in language, which is not provided in the new language, and ASF requests that a caucus break is needed so that we can discuss this matter further in private. (10 minute caucus) 
Kari Seime stated that ASF is concerned that it appears that this change in language sets up a situation that it appears management wants to take away these rights currently held making us have to bring them to the bargaining table.  That does not sit well with ASF, or probably with other units in the system because it is precedent setting.  Why is ASF being excluded from their current rights in this revised IP policy?  Chris Dale noted that other faculty units have negotiated this language in their contract and not ASF.  This is why management reserves the right to exclude ASF, noted Gary Hunter, because historical IP law typically is recognized to faculty units that bargain these rights.  Barb Oertel stated that the work that ASF members produce should be the determining factor of inclusion with IP rights, and the policy counsel confirmed this at our review meetings only to be denied later by Mr. Hunter.  The Chancellor noted his observation that ASF believes that these rights were taken away and is rightfully upset which is troubling to him based on our close working relationship over the years with ASF.  Kari Seime thanked the Chancellor and stated again that this exclusion was done unilaterally by Mr. Hunter.   The Chancellor and Bill Brady agreed that management needs to continue to discuss this further with ASF and that there needs to be a clarification and resolution to their concerns about being excluded and insulted by the policy review process.  The Senior Vice Chancellor has the final say in the matter after the policy council sends the language to her.  The Chancellor noted that ASF is concerned about what is next if they lose this right and wants that to be addressed.  
Policy 3.27, Copyright and Proposed New Procedure 3.27.1-Gary Hunter                                                                                 The Higher Educational Opportunity Act is requiring us to change this for compliance relative to copyright laws.  Policy 3.27.1 is copyright clearance encompasses regarding the use of others works in regards to protecting their copyright.

Strategic Planning-Leslie Mercer                                                                                                                                                                The Board of Trustees is having a study session and planning session for strategic planning for 2010-2014.  Mr. McElroy is in charge of this process and this is the continuation of our system strategic planning which was started ten years ago dealing with opportunity and access.  This is the fourth edition of that initial strategic plan.  The Board is interested in addressing the future of higher education in tough economic times and is looking forward to hearing ASF leadership’s input and opinions at a meeting in early May in St. Cloud.
Legislative Update-MnSCU                                                                                                                                                                                      Thank you ASF leadership for your support at the bonding process.  We have a current 10.5 million cut for this year’s budget but this session is moving quickly because there will be the use of stimulus money to bridge the FY 11 budget gap.  The Chancellor noted that 2012 and 2013 session needs to be addressed soon because of the proposed 6 billion dollar deficit which is still a probable deficit for this upcoming biennium.
Budget Update-Judy Borgen                                                                                                                                                                          The Office of the Chancellor has to make a base adjustment reduction of 1 million dollars out of the 10.5 million system cut remaining in FY 10.  The FY 11 system budget has been sent to the Board of Trustees for their review and approval at the May Board meeting.  The FY 12 and 13 budget years are being addressed with the Board so that we have a forward looking approach to that two year budgets cycle  The universities are setting the tuition levels for next year which looks like a 5 percent overall increase for most institutions next year.  We are fortunate for this biennium with the stimulus dollars impact on our budget, but we will not have these stimulus dollars in FY 12 and 13. 
Students First-John O’Brien                                                                                                                                                                              John O’Brien updated ASF on the Students First initiative.   He is going to Students First meetings around the state, spending time with student associations, and MSUSA.  Grad Planner project has a RFP to see what is the best way to do this project with outside vendors with a July start date.  John noted that he is beginning a new job in July so a plan is being put together to replace him as the lead of the Students First initiative.
Summer Meet and Confer Date-Shahzad Ahmad   








 ASF would like to have a summer meet and confer and the agreed upon date that we for is June 18th.    This works also for the Office of the Chancellor, noted Bill Brady.
Meeting Adjourned at 10:45 a.m.
